

REBUS CHRONICLES September 2020

Dear Presidents, Secretaries and Officers,

Covid – 19. With all of the country except the Auckland District now in Level 1, we hope that those Clubs who have suffered interruption to their programs are now comfortable in resumption. For the rest of us, meetings not exceeding 100 can now take place with appropriate distancing, the optional use of masks and hand sanitizers.

This return to some degree of normality is most welcome allowing us to receive our monthly "Rebus fix" which so many of our members enjoy.

Photographic Competition. At closing date, we had received 72 entries, many of which were of excellent quality. The Rebus Board recently met and selected the 12 winners and 12 runners-up. Attached are:

- 1) Copy of the front cover from an outstanding photo supplied by Alison Viskovic of the Waikanae Millennium Rebus Club.
- 2) Collage of the 12 winners,
- 3) Schedule of their names and photo descriptions,
- 4) Copy of the rear page with the 12 runners-up.

Calendar 2021 Sales. As advised in last month's Chronicles, the final date for *Orders* has been extended by one month to 31 October. This is to allow those Clubs who would otherwise have placed their orders in September, to have more time as meetings resume.

Our thanks to those Clubs which have included the Calendar details in their Newsletters and have appointed Calendar liaison persons to collate the order process.

Our Printers have assured us that if we tell them by the 2nd November, how many calendars they are to print, there is every possibility we can have each Club's orders despatched mid-November. We appreciate that some Clubs do not have a December meeting so hope these arrangements will assist delivery to your members.

In last month's issue, we outlined a suggested sales procedure. As well you may consider printing off the attached cover pic, the 12 Winners collage together with the 12 Runners-up and show this to your members at your next meeting.

Should the order form be not close at hand, another is attached. *Please remember the contribution the profits from the Calendar make to the Society's finances from which all Clubs benefit. Last year we printed 875 – let's do even better this year!*

Warm regards,

Graeme McOntosh (Chairman)